FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

February 23, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Kevin Rioux (KR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Tracy Priestner (TP), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB)

Absent:


Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/xhx-ynrq-vfp dial in to this number: +1 484-841-4021‬ PIN: 368 327 813#
Minutes:
1/26 was presented for approval.  TP motioned and HM seconded to approve.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.
FY22 Budget:



Beverly Bisch, COA Director, was in attendance to discuss the FY22
budget for the COA.  The budget that was prepared by the Administrator is the budget she

presented which was slightly different from the one she prepared.  She decreases the

transportation line item from $58k to $35k, since she feels that there will be a continuation of

less transportation calls due to COVID.  GC asked if she feels that in FY22 the COA will get

back to normal.  She feels that they will still be at restricted capacity.  She has yet to receive any

indication of when the COA will reopen for in-person situations.  They are having tax help, one

on one, and they are still lending out medical equipment.  All of the outreach workers are staffed.

Transportation is minimal.  The office clerk is working regular hours as is maintenance.  GC

questioned if thre was any capital items she was requesting.  She has a request to CPC for the

roof but all other items are on schedule for future years.  Bev spoke on building restraint of

holding clasess where the number of people in the building is limited.  CB asked if anyone had

approached her on a plan to move them into the old high school once the new onr opens.  Bev

said it hasn't been discussed yet.  BM wanted to give praise the COA, Fire Dept, Police Dept and

BOH for their seamless efforts in getting the vaccine to the elderly and homebound citizens.  Bev

said those people are guaranteed the second shot but future vaccine clinics are not on the agenda

as yet.  GC thanked her for a job well done.


GC spoke on the Highway Budget for FY22.  He spoke to the surveyor

and the budget is level funded, level service.  There is not much wiggle room in the budget.  He

has a small crew and they do a tremendous amount of work.  They talked about the need for

some major building repairs/replace in the future.  HM asked how the Snow & Ice budget is

fairing this season.  TA said it is in good shape.  The personnel line is over but it is under budget

overall.  Some discussion began on the need for a building maintenance plan for all town

buildings.  CB said it seems we wait until things break to take action, I.E. annex boiler, drinking

water problems and the elevator at Town Hall.  BM said we need to put a proposal in writing to

the BOS.
Town Meeting:


Betty Slade was in attendance to go over the article for the CPC projects

that will be voted on at Town Meeting.  She has gone over all the numbers with TA and the CPC.

All the projects have been thoroughly vetted and approved.  She read over the handout.  Some

discussion was spent on the efforts of cleaning the cemeteries and headstones.  She gave much

praise for all the volunteers that give their time to help out.  She also spoke on future need of

land for cemetery expansion and the possibility of a columbarian for cremation urns, since that

seems to be the trend.  
Reserve Fund Transfer Request:  

A request was received from the administrator for a transfer

to the Town Hall/Annex budget for $8400 to replace the boiler at the Annex that broke down

during the winter.  GC questioned who was at the Annex.  TA mentioned the departments that

occupied the Annex.  HM felt this was a classic unexpected expense and motioned to approve it.

CB seconded the motion and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.
Liaison Reports:



TS said CIPC is meeting tomorrow so he will have an update at the next

meeting.


TP gave an update on the school budget.  She said that the school

committee is still having budget workshops, so she did not have a draft budget to present.  They

are still looking at presenting the budget to Fincom sometime in March.



CB said the audit committee is planning a meeting in the next few weeks.



HM said he is going to be speaking with the Planning Board.  The rest of

his budgets are under the administrator.




GC stated the Police are scheduled for March 30th.  He also said he spoke to the chair of the BOS, and they are looking to extend the deadline for submitting the budget to Fincom.  He also said that the BOS are looking at postponing town meeting.  TA said that last she heard was 6/12 or 6/19, but she is hoping for the earlier.
Revenues:



TA sent out an analysis of local receipts through December.  She mentioned we are down about 9% from last year.  GC said that the motor vehicle commitment has not been distributed yet.  TA said it is in process of being sent out.  CB asked how this compares to budget.  TA said she compared it to the tax recap and is worried that meals tax and rooms tax is down approx $120k from last year.
Other:




GC asked the committee about the next meeting date.  The consensous is to stay on schedule and meet every two weeks.  The next meeting is scheduled for March 9th.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on March 9th at 7:00 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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